TO: Township Board

FROM: Deby Henneman, Township Coordinator

DATE: March 8, 2024

AGENDA ITEM TOPIC:  Park Approval — Huron 100 Races — Huron 100 Endurance Run Ultramarathon

Lakelands Trail & Township Area - June 8 & 9, 2024
Number of Supporting Documents: 2 - Application Packet & Course Details

Requested Action

To approve the application, as submitted by Huron 100 Races dated 2/7/24, for the Huron 100
Endurance Run Ultramarathon to be held June 8 & 9, 2024, contingent on all requested information
being provided to the Clerk’s Department to their satisfaction, that the hazard level be set for public
safety at Low, that the fees for both Park Use and Public Safety, if any, be waived due to the nature
and location of the event, that signage be allowed in support of this event as outlined in the Parklands
Use Permit Sign Policy, and that the applicant work with Community Service Sergeant Paul on all
aspects of Public Safety.

Background

This is a new event which is planning to use a small portion of the Lakelands Trail, but is largely occurring
in the Waterloo State Recreation area, Brighton Recreation, and trail systems throughout DNR lands and
Metroparks. Permits are pending with the DNR, and Livingston County Road Commission. Applicant has
had discussions with Sergeant Paul about their plans and the timing of the activity within Hamburg
Township.

The event mission is to raise proceeds and awareness for the Huron River Watershed Council. While it
does happen during a Blackout period in Manly Bennett, the event solely takes place on a small portion
of the Mike Levine Lakelands Trail State Park and is not a cause for concern.

Parks and Recreation Committee recommended this use at their February 20, 2024 meeting.

Public Safety recommended a Low Hazard level at their March 5, 2024 meeting, with a stipulation that
the applicant contact Sgt. Paul to finalize the Public Safety details.
























